Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton Membership Meeting Minutes December 4, 2019

The December 2019 Membership Meeting of the Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton was held on Wednesday, December 4 at the home of Susan Meyer at 11:00 a.m. The president was in the chair and the recording secretary present. The minutes from the November 2019 membership meeting were approved.

President's Announcements

Betty thanked Susan Meyer for hosting our meeting in her lovely home, and all her "elves" helping as hostesses: Barrie Edlich, Lauren Neal, Susan Ewing and Anne Poarch.

Betty thanked the "Head Elves" in charge of the Greens Workshop and Christmas Sale: Shelley Roberts and Beth Norfleet (sale) and Peyton Wells and Scottie Slater (workshop). Betty thanked the sale committee: Kelly Armstrong, Betsy Carney, Karen Gilmore, Anne Kempe, Katherine Salt, Macon Willingham.

Betty recognized three more angels to her angel force: Susan Meyer, Shelley Roberts and Beth Norfleet for their particularly hard work to help us raise funds and enjoy the holiday spirit together.

Committee and Officer's Reports

• New Members Introduced - Janie Pinney. Janie introduced and welcomed the following new members to the club:

Meredith Arendale

Kate Christner

Suzanne Duncan

Stephanie Lansing

Mary Middleton (unable to attend)

Cara Rogers

Chris Shands

New Member orientation is January 13 from 10-11:30 at the Kent-Valentine House.

- Job Preference Form Sara Cann is collecting forms and has blank forms on hand for the
 active members to express their interest for club responsibilities for the next two years
 and asked that we put down first, second and third preferences. Forms are due to her
 immediately.
- Endowment Announcement Peyton Wells, Assistant Treasurer. Peyton brought a few items for sale to benefit the Endowment Fund. She announced that we are just \$850 shy

of our \$6000 goal. Peyton said that one member memorialized the deceased members who have gone before us and asked for a moment of silence for them.

 New Slate of Officers – Libby Robertson. Libby thanked the Nominating Committee: Kathy Watson, Kelly Armstrong, Martha Moore and Molly Revere and announced the following slate for 2020-2022:

Treasurer-Karen Gilmore
Communications- Molly Revere
Recording Sec - Charlotte Clarkson
2nd - Melinda Smith
1st - Kelly Armstrong
President - Jennifer Sisk

The meeting concluded with the Raffle Ticket Drawing to benefit our Gifts to community projects.

Respectfully submitted, Ellen Buoyer Recording Secretary December 6, 2019